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Subject
Overview of Public Health – Seattle & King County Food Program Review recommendations 
Summary

The Food Program in the Environmental Health Division of Public Health – Seattle & King County permits, educates and inspects over 11,000 permanent food businesses, 3,000 temporary food businesses and issues over 50,000 food worker cards annually. The 55 person staff is dedicated to the mission of public protection, providing food safety education, and strengthening the program through continuous process improvement.

In 2013, the Food Program undertook a comprehensive review to improve the administrative and operational aspects of their work. The purpose of this briefing is to present and seek Board of Health endorsement of the recommendations that emerged from the program review. The recommendations cover the following topic areas and program operations:

· Program mission and measures;
· Equity and social justice;
· Risk classifications;
· Public information – expanding a restaurant reporting system;
· Program operations and process improvement; and
· Staffing and organizational structure.
Background

The information gathering period of the review process included a survey of Food Program permittees and Food Program staff, ride-alongs with staff during field inspections, stakeholder interviews, and five Food Program staff task forces working through specific topic areas. 
The specific elements of the review included:

· Evaluating efficiency of the permitting process for food establishments;
· Evaluating program outcomes against Equity and Social Justice ordinance goals;
· Identifying strategies and policies for optimizing program outcomes and assess the Program’s risk-based inspection model;
· Identify ways the Program can inform the public re: permit status;
· Evaluate pros and cons of education visits and punitive models for enforcing food safety codes;
· Identify appropriate performance measures; and
· Evaluate permit year cycle and workflows to optimize staff resources.
The scope of work initially included an evaluation of workloads and staffing levels. Due to the comprehensive nature of the program review, the Food Program conducted a time study with an additional consultant to examine the area more closely. The report includes recommendations to consider in relation to the division-wide rate study that is currently underway. 
Analysis
The recommendations provided in the report are designed to serve as a springboard for the Food Program to accomplish self-improvement. The Food Program will create taskforces and workgroups to refine the recommendations using principles of continuous improvement and Lean management. Next steps include stakeholder engagement, internal and external communication, and creating feedback mechanisms. Additionally, to set the foundation for refining and implementing recommendations, the Food Program is creating an ongoing quality control program to increase operational consistency and quality in program activities. 

Board of Health support of the recommendations can provide encouragement for the Food Program to move forward with the stakeholder engagement process to refine recommendations and carry out implementation. 

Attachments
1. Full report – King County Food Protection Program Review
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